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Ken Lewis, President   (309) 367-2279 
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Robyn Pannier, Secretary   (309) 635-5853 
 

  
Council Representatives 
Apartments 
Apts 1 – 20 ........ Trudy Bell (309) 367-9263 
Apts 21 - 40 ...... Jodi Rassi (309) 922-6218 
 
Cottages 
Area 1    Fairview Circle  
Area 2 ................ Sharon Schumacher (309) 367-4851 Snyder Village Circle and  
 ...........................    Dove Drive 
Area 3 ................ Ruth Beneventi (309) 645-8516 Rosewood Drive 
Area 4 ................ Ruth Beneventi (309) 645-8516 Bluebird Drive and  
 ...........................    Lakeshore Drive 
Area 5 ................ Rosie Alig (309) 231-5813 Quail Run and  
 ...........................    Hummingbird Lane 
Area 6 ................ Mary Ann Bachman (309) 868-6015 Lark Lane and Bob White Lane 
Area 7 ................ Ken Lewis (309) 367-2279 Ashland Circle 
Area 8 ................ Sharon Carr (309) 645-0136 Wren Place,  
 ...........................    Canary Ln South of E. Madison 
Area 9 ................ Dorothy Fahlberg (309) 258-8013 Primrose and Lilac Ln,  
 ...........................    310-320 Flag St. 
Area 10 .............. Joan Gerjets (309) 339-0622 Rambling Rose Ct,  
 ...........................    402-416 Flag St 
Area 11 .............. Ed Kouri (309) 367-2786 Golf Way, 503-513 Canary Lane 
Area 12 .............. Shirley Schroeder (309) 367-2821 Ponds Court and Killdeer Lane 
Area 13 .............. Garth Lambie (816) 289-2313 Settlers Way and Robin Lane 
Area 14 .............. Dian Klobnak (309) 472-0382 Sierra Circle and Bridgeview 
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SNYDER VILLAGE RESIDENT COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
MARCH 13 ,2024 

 
President, Ken Lewis called the meeting to order. Opened the meeting with a 
morning prayer and the pledge of allegiance.  
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

COUNCIL PRESIDENT'S REPORT 
       
My thanks to Joan Gerjets for chairing our February 14 meeting. 
       
The Robins have returned and as the weather continues to transition from winter to 
spring there is much work to be done by our maintenance staff, so we should not 
forget to thank them for all that they do in maintaining our beautiful facility. 
       
This is also a time to remember how an act of philanthropy in 1982 continues to 
impact each of our lives at Snyder Village and for which we are thankful. Snyder 
Village opened its doors in 1988 because of a generous benefactor, Bertha I. Snyder 
who died October 20, 1982. At the time of her death, she left $2 million dollars to 
fulfill a need in the Metamora Community that she identified "to go toward good 
local medical and health services as a way to encourage more doctors to practice  
in the community".  A portion of this gift was used to establish the medical facility  
at 901 Walnut which has a large plaque in the waiting room acknowledging the 
benefactors, Bertha, and Simeon Snyder. Another recipient of the funds was Snyder 
Village which opened its doors in 1988 and celebrated its 35-year anniversary last 
year on August 8.  
       
Many thanks to all of you who continue to help make a difference in the mission of 
Snyder Village with your gifts of time and treasure. 
 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 10, at 9am. 
 
 

APPROVAL of February 14, 2023, Council Meeting Minutes 
 
Trudy Bell made a motion that the minutes be approved, and Garth Lambie 
seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
 



RESIDENT COUNCIL MEMBERS’ REPORT 
 
Jodi Rassi noted a basket was delivered to Gary Livingston, in Apartment 25, and 
Trudy Bell delivered a basket to Tom Ricca, in Apartment 8. 
 
 
 
Julie Beltramea 
 
New Residents 
Gary Livingston took possession of Apt 25 on March 1 
Rosalie Lux will take possession of Apt 26 on March 15 
 
Transfers 
Dick Roling will transfer from his cottage at 1400 Dove to Apt 32, on March 15 
Jean Lorenz will transfer from Apt 4 to Apt 35, on March 18 
 
Current Occupancy 
Cottages - 96% (7 vacant) 
Apartments - 77% (9 vacant) 
 
Mike Brownfield 
 
Staff will begin spring preventive maintenance during the first week of April.  
A member of our team will be contacting you to schedule. Air conditioners,  
pull cords, and smoke detectors will be checked, and dryer vents will be cleared. 
 
As reported last fall, a company will be on campus this spring to pressure wash half  
of the retirement cottages. Cottages not pressure washed this season will be done  
in 2025. The company will be hooking up to the cottage outside faucets. If you go 
over your minimum water usage for the month your cottage is cleaned, please 
contact me to discuss. Once the pressure washing is done for the year, we will have  
a professional window washing company on campus to clean windows. To make this 
as cost effective as possible, maintenance will inform you when the company will be 
in your area of campus and your windows will be done during that block of time.  
No appointments will be scheduled. More info to follow. 
 
We will be having our annual Retirement Community safety meeting immediately 
following the April 10 council meeting. 



 
To call in a work order request, please contact the RC Maintenance Shop by calling 
(309) 366-4108, or the HC Maintenance Shop by calling (309) 366-4150. 
 
Mike Lane 
 
Pancake and Sausage Supper Benefit 
Our Pancake and Sausage Supper will be held on Saturday April 27, from 5-7pm  
in the SV Center. The “all-you-can-eat” supper will consist of pancakes, sausage links, 
applesauce, and your choice of beverage. The cost is $8 per person (ages 4 and 
under are free). Bitner’s Meats, in Eureka, will provide sausage for purchase, and  
it can be either fully cooked or vacuum-packed and fresh frozen in 1-lb packages. 
Watch the April Scoop for all the Pancake and Sausage Supper info. If you would like 
to help with the Pancake and Sausage Supper Benefit, contact Ashley Thompson, 
Snyder Village Volunteer Coordinator, by calling (309) 366-4135 or sign up by going 
to www.snydervillage.com/fundraising-events. 
 
2024 Annual Snyder Village “Tee It Up” Golf Outing 
As a reminder, the 2024 Annual Snyder Village “Tee It Up” Golf Outing will be held on 
Friday, June 14, at Metamora Fields Golf Club. If you would like to volunteer for the 
Golf Outing, contact Ashley Thompson by calling (309) 366-4135. If you want more 
information about the Golf Outing or would like us to mail a Golf Outing brochure to 
a friend or family member, please contact Mike Lane by calling (309) 366-4116. 
 
2024 Benefit Online Auction 
The 2024 Snyder Village Benefit Online Auction bidding will start on September 7, 
and end at noon on September 21. The Benefit Online Auction website will open on 
September 2, for bidders to view auction items. Watch upcoming issues of The 
Snyder Scoop for more information about the Benefit. Save the Date Cards for the 
Summer Events will be mailed to previous participants in April. We again would like 
each of the Retirement Community Council areas to consider making a themed 
basket for Benefit. Last year’s response was wonderful, and the baskets were a real 
plus for the Auction and to the net totals! Please remember that items for the baskets 
need to be new and unused. Talk with your neighborhood areas and plan to put 
together a basket! The basket theme is chosen by your neighborhood, but keep in 
mind what might be a good selling theme! 
 
The Village Market will be held on Saturday, September 14, from 9am to 2pm,  
at Kirby Foods in Metamora on the west side of their parking lot next to the car wash. 



We will need baked goods, candies, and all sorts of non-refrigerated goodies along 
with small hand-made items for the Village Market. The popular “Lucky Ducks”  
will be back too, and gift certificates are needed for it. We will also have Pork Chop 
sandwiches again this year and are always looking for good additions to this great 
part of our Benefit. The Kirby Foods Gift Card Raffle will be held again in 2024. 
Tickets will be available at the Golf Outing, at the Snyder Village Tent at Old Settlers 
Days, on the Benefit Online Auction website as soon as it is opened at the Village 
Market and in person on various Saturdays at Kirby Foods through noon in 
September 23. Watch for more information The Snyder Scoop and on posters on 
campus bulletin boards for in person ticket sales locations. 
 
All proceeds from the Summer Events support the Snyder Village Resident In Need 
Fund. 
 
Adrianna Tuszynski 
 
Today, at 12:30pm, we will get a special performance from the Germantown Hills  
Jazz Band. Angela’s Retirement Party will be this Thursday, in the SV Center at 
1:30pm. We will be attending the robotics competition this Friday. Our Easter Egg 
Hunt is Saturday, March 30, at 10:30am. 
 
Things coming up next month: Performances from Barry Ward on the April 2, Coffee 
Creek Bluegrass on April 6, Heartland Cloggers on April 17, and Peoria Area Senior 
Citizens Band on April 23. We will hold a solar eclipse watch party on April 8, starting 
at 1pm. The peak time for Metamora will be 2:04 pm and glasses will be provided. 
Metamora is not a full eclipse site, but will be in the 90-95% eclipse range. We will 
visit the American Giants Museum on April 16 and the Riverfront Museum on April 17. 
We’ve also got a trip planned to Tres Rojas Winery on the 24th and the Flanagan 
house on the 29th. We are also excited to announce that Vicki Alig will be starting  
in April to fill Angela Burns’ role. 
 
Janelle Clark 
 
If you’re thinking about going to assisted living, get your name on the waiting list.  
If you are ill and go into the hospital, let them know that you live at Snyder Village  
and can get rehab there when you are released. 
 
 
 



Visitor Comments 
 
Gordy asked when the window washers would be coming. Mike said residents will be 
informed the day before. 
 
Shirley Egli wanted to know if the window washers would be cleaning on a Sunday.  
Mike said no, they would not. Those were volunteer groups last year that came on a 
Sunday.  
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
Robyn Pannier, Secretary 
 


